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O N  T H I S  DAT E

 2809 Broadway Ave., Yankton • jodean.com • 605-665-9884
 OPEN SEVEN  NIGHTS A WEEK • Mon.-Sat. 11am, Sundays 10:30am

 M o n .-
 Th u rs.
 5-8pm  

 $ 9.99

 Early B ird  
 Back By Popular Dem and...

 Special
 Over 40 years & going strong! 

 W e’ll do the 
 cooking 
 for you!

‘State Of Community’ Luncheon Tuesday
The Yankton Area Chamber of Commerce will be host-

ing its second State of the Community Luncheon on Tues-
day, Sept. 16. 

The luncheon will be at Minerva’s Convention Center
with the doors opening at 11:30 a.m. and lunch served at
11:45 a.m. Tickets for lunch are $15 for Chamber members,
$20 for non-members. Lunch is optional but you must still
RSVP for the event.

The program will begin at noon and will feature Dr.
Wayne Kindle, superintendent of Yankton School District
63-3, and John Kramer, president of Yankton Area Progres-
sive Growth, Inc. Both speakers will have 10-15 minutes to
discuss challenges, opportunities and projects they are
currently working on that affect the community. There will
be time for facilitated questions after both speakers have
completed their presentations.

For more information, contact the Yankton Area Cham-
ber of Commerce at (605) 665-3636.

Retirement Open House Set For Thursday
The Yankton Area Chamber of Commerce in conjunction

with the General Federation Women’s Club will be hosting
a Retirement Open House for Fran Fox of Fox Hospitality
on Thursday, Sept. 18. 

The Open House will be held from 4-6:30 p.m. at the
Yankton Area Chamber of Commerce building with refresh-
ments courtesy of the General Federation Women’s Club.

The public is invited to stop in throughout this time to
thank Fran Fox for her 50 years of service to the commu-
nity and wish her well in her future endeavors. 

For more information, contact the Yankton Area Cham-
ber of Commerce at (605) 665-3636.  

Crest Road Will Be Closed Next Two Days
Crest Road, the road that crosses the Gavins Point Dam

will be closed from 8 a.m. today (Monday) through 3:30
p.m. Tuesday, Sept. 16. This closure will include nighttime
hours. 

The public is asked to plan on an alternate route of
travel during this time.

The closure is a result of the inspection, repair and
painting of the spillway gates. There will be periodic clo-
sures throughout duration of the construction, which will
continue into the fall.

Notice Of Meridian Bridge Closure Area
The City of Yankton reminds the community that the

Meridian Bridge Plaza, the area to the north of Levee St.
and south of Second St. at the south end of Walnut, will be
closed to the general public once the construction begins
on the plaza. 

The trail connections to the upper level of the bridge,
and the trail connection leading south to the lower level of
the bridge, will be closed due to the construction and citi-
zens should not enter the construction zone areas as these
areas are blocked off by fences and barriers. 

For the safety of everyone, the blocked off areas should
not be entered by the general public. 

75 YEARS AGO
Friday, September 15, 1939
• It was announced by Supt. C.

A. Beaver this morning that as long
as the present torrid weather pre-
vails, the public school will be in
session only during the forenoons.
During the past few days, morning
recess has been abandoned and
the entire forenoon devoted to class
work, and at noon schools have re-
cessed for the balance of the day.

• The case of the state of South
Dakota against Floyd Munds,
charged with embezzlement of
funds while employed as salesman
and collector for Binder Brothers,
which started in circuit court yester-
day morning, will be the last jury
case to be tried this week.

50 YEARS AGO
Tuesday, September 15, 1964

• Last May, the Yankton Board
of Education was authorized by
vote of the district to proceed with
the construction of a new elemen-
tary grade school. The voters ap-
proved a bond issue in the amount
of $225,000 for that purpose.

Monday night, the board moved to
enter into a contract with Wm. Beut-
tler and Associates, Sioux City ar-
chitects, for the preparation of plans
and specifications for the school, to
be located at Cedar and 21st
Streets.

• Itʼs only the third week of high
school football in the Press &
Dakotan area, but already very im-
portant conference games highlight
the schedule in all four of the area
conferences. After two weeks of
play, 11 of the area teams are car-
rying perfect records while three
others are undefeated but tied
once.

25 YEARS AGO
Friday, September 15, 1989
• After playing their first two

games on the road, the Yankton
football team finally gets a chance
to show off in front of a home
crowd. YHS meets Mitchell Friday
night at Crane-Youngworth Field. 

• Enhanced 911 service, which
displays the name, telephone num-
ber and address of the caller on a
screen at the police station, may be
in the future for Yankton.

L OT T E R I E S

SUNDAY’S RESULTS
2 BY 2: Red Balls: 2-18, White

Balls: 5-10

SATURDAY’S RESULTS
2 BY 2: Red Balls: 24-25, White

Balls: 14-20
MY DAY: Month: 12, Day: 9,

Year: 74

PICK 3: 9-9-2
PICK 5: 10-12-24-28-32
POWERBALL: 01-06-16-37-

53, Powerball: 27, Power Play: 3
HOT LOTTO: 16-18-37-45-46,

Hot Ball: 2
DAKOTA CASH: 21-24-27-33-

35
WILD CARD: 04-13-15-24-33,

Wild Card: AH

HURON — Chairman Randy Stanley of
Groton announced that the James River
Water Development District awarded
$187,618.18 in cost-sharing assistance at
their recent Board of Directors meeting
held in Aberdeen on Thursday, Sept. 11.

The District awarded $150,000 to
Brown County to replace the existing
floodgate structure where Crow Creek
flows into the James River. The structure
is in poor shape with only two of the four
floodgates functioning properly. The ex-
isting floodgate was constructed approxi-
mately in 1911 and due to the age of the
structure, replacement parts are not avail-
able. This project will replace the existing
floodgate structure in the same place and
with the same size water-flow capacity. 

The district also awarded $13,500 to a
landowner in Kassel Township in Hutchin-
son County, for repairs to an  existing
dam a half-mile northeast of Menno Lake.

The dam has a small holding pond for silt
retention. 

The district awarded $4,118.18 to a
landowner in Jamesville Township in
Yankton County, for repairs to an existing
dam with a drainage area more than 280
acres.  

The district also awarded $20,000 to
Yankton County Highway Department to
replace a culvert on Mud Creek in Walsh-
town Township. The original culvert was
washed out due to a large rain event. 

In other business, the board approved
their 2015 operations budget in the
amount of $965,593. Prior to the budget
being approved, the District held their
public hearing for the 2015 operations
budget. No written or public comments
were received in regards to the 2015 oper-
ations budget. For the fourth year in a
row, the District will not increase its tax
request. The District will ask for $958,893

in property taxes, the same level as in
2012, 2013 and 2014.

The d-strict approved a new Earth
Dam Program in which they may offer up
to 75 percent cost-share on building
and/or repairing of earth dams within the
District. The District also initiated a 75
percent up front enhancement payment
for certain Conservation Reserve Pro-
grams. The JRWDD Enhanced RPT Pro-
gram can be utilized with CP8A (Grassed
Waterways), CP30 (Marginal Pastureland
Wetland Buffer), CP29 (Marginal Pasture-
land Wildlife Habitat Buffer), CP22 (Ripar-
ian Buffer, and CP 21 (Filter Strips).

Members of Cottonwood Lake Associa-
tion, Upper Crow Creek Watershed Dis-
trict and Brown County Mud Creek
Watershed District provided updates on
their activities and projects to the James
River Water Development District Board.

James River Water District Awards $187K In Assistance

a beautiful hiking trail.’
Smith said an additional

benefit for hikers is that this is
such a highly preserved area
for hikers to use.

Brian Korman, lead biologi-
cal technician with the MNRR,

said the woodland-based trail
gives people a new perspec-
tive on the park, which
stretches from Ft. Randall Dam
to Ponca State Park.

‘It adds another opportu-
nity for people to get out and
enjoy the public land that the
park has to offer for them,’ Ko-
rman said. ‘It’s a little bit of a
different experience than
other areas would have in
more developed areas for hik-
ing trails.’

Smith said he doesn’t an-
ticipate expansion on the trail
system at Mulberry Bend be-
yond this.

‘I think this spot has been
developed about as much as
we want to,’ he said. ‘We’ll
see as the trail develops
along how much we have to
change it to make it more ac-
cessible.’

From here, the park NPS
will be gearing up for an en-
vironmental assessment

project in 2015 in which
they’ll seek public input for
how to further develop areas
along the MNRR, including
Mulberry Bend. Input could
be sought as early as this
fall.

You can follow Rob
Nielsen on Twitter at twit-
ter.com/RobNielsenPandD/.
Discuss this story at
www.yankton.net/

Trail
From Page 1

they’re learning here because a lot of
parents don’t get around to doing it,” he
said. “There’s a lot of single parents out
there, too, that might not have the op-
portunity, the understanding or the
knowledge to teach the kids about guns
or bows or how to set up duck hunting,
so the kids get exposed to, and educated
on, things that I think are critical for
quality of life, critical for environmental
awareness, critical for self-esteem and
independence and individualism.”

Nugent does four camps each year
in Iowa, Nebraska, Colorado and South
Dakota.

He added that he fields requests for
additional camps, but a desire to make
each event the highest quality possible
has made Nugent hesitant to expand
further.

“Amazingly, on many levels, we’re

bombarded with requests to do them in
all 50 states and all across Canada,” he
said. “But because it has my name at-
tached to it, I’ve got to be very hands-
on in scrutinizing and vetting
everybody who does volunteer. ... I
trust (Cull and the leaders of the other
hosting organizations) to pick reliable,
responsible, capable, professional and
knowledgeable volunteers to teach the
activities because that’s very critical. If
the kids are going to be taught how to
handle a shotgun, it better be a world-
class master shotgunner teaching them
that — and same with all the other
things as well. We have world-class
masters in every activity teaching the
kids, so it’s not like we have to worry
whether they’re getting the right les-
sons or not.”

Cull said the camp is a great boost
to the NFAA’s mission as well.

“Our mission is archery and, of
course, archery is a big part of out-
doors and shooting projectiles of any
sort,” he said. “Our forte is tournament
archery, and bow hunting goes back to

our roots. To go full circle again makes
it really nice to see us expand with this.
It’s going to help expand our bow hunt-
ing programs and it’s a great shot in the
arm for all of us.”

Following the day of activities, Nu-
gent addressed all the participants and
volunteers, leaving them with some
words of advice.

“These people really, really love
you,” he said. “They want you to have a
wonderful quality of life and a great
American dream. We think the ultimate
quality of life and the ultimate Ameri-
can dream starts with the outdoor
lifestyle and starts with the freedoms
that are unique in America. ... Take (the
kids) in the woods. Get them to ‘aim
small, miss small’ like they were taught
here today. It could be — and I believe
it will be — a foundation to make Amer-
ica great again.”

You can follow Rob Nielsen on Twit-
ter at twitter.com/RobNielsenPandD/.
Discuss this story at www.yankton.net/

Nugent
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Yankton County Auditor
Patty Hojem says the Audi-
tor’s office will begin assisting
voters with absentee voting
on Friday, Sept. 19.

There are two ways to vote
absentee, says Hojem. Regis-
tered voters can vote in per-
son at the Auditor’s office, and
they need to bring a driver’s li-
cense or other photo identifi-
cation. In order to vote by
mail, citizens must fill out an
application and provide a

copy of photo identification or
have their signature notarized.

Those residing overseas or
members of the military can
request an absentee ballot by
fax or e-mail. However, those
in the military who live in the
states must have their applica-
tion notarized or provide a
copy of photo identification.
Any person overseas or in the
military can receive their bal-
lot electronically. Hojem says
the voter registration deadline

is Oct. 20 and that people can
stop in to both register and
vote absentee.

Absentee voting is avail-
able until election day, Nov. 4.
However, those in the hospital
or who are confined to their
homes can vote absentee by
messenger on election day
until 3 p.m. People who need
rides to the polls (or need an
absentee application brought
to the hospital or home) gen-
erally call either the local

Democratic (605-6602144) or
Republican (605-260-0453) par-
ties to seek assistance.

Hojem says sample ballots
are available and the Auditor’s
Office is open normal hours (9
a.m. to 5 p.m.) throughout the
election season. 

For more information or to
receive a ballot application
through mail, contact Hojem
at (605) 260-4400 ext. 0 or e-
mail patty@co.yankton.sd.us.

Absentee Ballot Voting Begins Sept. 19


